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September Meeting

Our September 11 rolling 
meeting will convene at 6:30 p.m. 
at Robbie and Marianne Robin-
sonÕs clubhouse.

After the meeting we will do a 
drive about.

Many thanks to Donn Reese, 
who put together the cluise after 
last-monthÕs meeting.

by Dennis Allen
Saturday morning, August 24th, 

and it was Alaska State Fair parade 
day in Palmer. Here in South Anchor-
age a look outside revealed a wet 
foggy morningÐcertainly not converti-
ble weatherÐso the Lincoln would stay 
home and the Thunderbird would 
make the trip to Palmer.

After some effort, I discovered that 
Dri-Wash only works when it's dry 
out; so I abandoned that project, hop-
ing the weather in Palmer would be 
more cooperative to make the "Bird" 
shine.

As we made our way down Huff-
man to the Seward Highway we dis-
covered we had been sitting in a cloud 
and by the time we got to the Glenn 
Highway we had sun (should have 
brought the convertible).

Well, good weather lasted almost 
as far as Fort Richardson, where we 
started getting some foggy rain. ThenÐ
by the time we arrived at our staging 
area near the Mat-Su Borough building 
in PalmerÐthings were looking up 
again, and the Bird got its shine!

I didn't get all the names of parade 
or show participants, but I can report 
that we had a good turnout. Bruce & 
Marl Campbell led our entry with 
their ! Model T ! Calliope follow-
ed!by!Mark Graber & Susan Garrett in 
their 1947 Packard; then came Scott & 
Sheryl HulseÐ1939 International!PU; 
Gwyn Wiedmer, Kelly & Kay-
denÐ1949 Ford!convertible; Pam Tano-
raÐ1976 Mercedes 450L; Tam & Art 
IshamÐ1980 Mercedes 450L; Dick 
HenningsenÐ1966 Mustang; Barb 
HenningsenÐ1956 Thunderbird; Donn 

Reese & David NoltaÐ1960 Imperial; 
Dale & Ingrid DrydenÐ1930 Model A 
Fire Truck; Dryden's 1931 Model A 
Taxi driven by their friend (my apolo-
gies for not getting his name); and 
Dennis & Diane AllenÐ1965 Thunder-
bird.

The parade!went smoothly, except 
for the Fire Truck not wanting to start 
just as we entered our assigned posi-
tion in the parade. Later, Dale & Ingrid 
made it to the show under the Fire 
truckÕs own power!and were well re-
ceived by the crowds there.

This yearÕs show was set up along 
the service road west of the Lumber-
jack WoodlotÐa good location. I think 
we can show more than this yearÕs 11 
cars if we expand onto the lawn.

We set up a table and awning, 
where we could visit and watch the 
cars. Most of our crowds came follow-
ing the lumberjack shows.

We!were out of the main ßow of 
trafÞc but I think that was better than 

the milling crowds we have had in the 
past along the Yellow trail. Thanks to 
Susan Garrett for the fresh baked 
goodies!

This yearÕs "Fair" weather turned 
out to be fair weather!

Our parade/show chairman, Mark 
Graber,!is to be congratulated for a!job 
well done. As! our #1 Cat Herder, 
Bruce Campbell, always says, getting 
AAMA ! members organized "is like 
herding cats". For his efforts Mark has 
achieved Junior Cat Herder status. 
Way to go Mark!

2013 Fair Parade and Show Has ̒Fair Weather̓

Dennis Allen

Eight of the Antique Auto Mushers contingent of cars line up along the service road west 
of the Lumber Jack Woodlot for the car show after the morning’s parade in Palmer on 
Saturday morning, August 24th.  The morning, which had started out rainy in Anchorage, 
turned out to be picture perfect.
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Sergeant at Arms: Sara Stoops

Members at Large
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Tom Cresap 694-7510
Tam Isham 688-3671
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Donn Reese (2009Ð2011)
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Fred Schurman (2001-2003)

Tinkering Times Staff
Editor: Tom Cresap
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man in line: Marcy Cresap
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Tinkering Times

Tom Cresap, Editor
P.O. Box 770703

Eagle River AK 99577
or e-mail:

tmcresap@mtaonline.net
The Tinkering Times is published 

monthly by AlaskaÕs premier classic 
and antique automobile club, Antique 
Auto Mushers of Alaska, P.O. Box 
232086, Anchorage AK 99523-2086.

Opinions expressed by authors 
who contribute to Tinkering Times are 
their own and do not necessarily reflect 
the official policy of the Antique Auto 
Mushers of Alaska.

Running Board Reflections

Among the many reasons I enjoy our 
club is knowing that someone has got 
your back. I spent August in the village of 
Igiugig on the shores of Iliamna Lake. In 
recent years the village has embarked on 
a major road construction program and 
now boasts nearly four miles of road. I 
was not there to enjoy collector car tour-
ing opportunities. 

My work in Igiugig meant I missed 
the Palmer State Fair parade and show. 
But Gwyn, Kelly, and Kayden got out the 
1949 Ford and headed north to represent 
our family. On the way the radiator started 
developing holes where none had been 
before. Green coolant began to accent the 
convertibleÕs Colony Blue paint. Not 
good.

Arriving in Palmer, with the FordÕs 
temperature gage exploring the far right 
limits of its range, Gwyn didnÕt need to 
ask for help. Club members lined up for 
the parade stepped in to survey the situa-
tion, offer suggestions, and make tempo-
rary fixes. After the show Scott Hulse, 
traveling with his patient wife Sheryl, 
followed Gwyn and the ailing Ford back 
to Anchorage, including stops along the 
way the staunch the flow of the vital flu-
ids. I am back in Anchorage now and will 

pull and repair the radiator, but I thank all, 
particularly Scott and the ever-serene 
Sheryl, for their help in getting Gwyn, 
Kelly, and Kayden safely back home.

September is now here, and our fre-
netic summer is winding down. Still we 
have activities to keep you busy. This 
Saturday please join the Cresaps as they 
host 2013Õs last Adopt-A-Road cleanup of 
East Northern Lights Boulevard. Septem-
ber 13Ð15 is one of my favorite eventsÑ
the annual fall tour of Denali National 
Park. I thank Tam Isham for organizing 
this yearÕs tour. On September 21, Ken-
dall Toyota in Anchorage will host our 
last scheduled car show. If you would like 
to chair this event, please let me know. 

Finally, at the September 11 meeting 
we will form a nomination committee to 
seek candidates for 2014 club officers. At 
the October meeting the nomination 
committee will present a slate of recom-
mended officers and at the November 
meeting we will tally the vote. I hope you 
will give serious thought to running for 
any one of the clubÕs leadership positions.

Until next time, I hope to see you at 
some of our last outdoor events and, most 
importantly, get out and enjoy what re-
mains of your Alaskan summer.                 

T.Cresap

Dick Henningsen, Mike and Gwyn Wiedmer and Barb and David Henningsen pose next 
to president Mike’s 1941 Cadillac after cleaning Northern Lights Boulevard between 
Muldoon and Boniface during AAMA’s last Adopt-A-Road cleanup for 2013. The event 
took place the Saturday morning, September 7–out of the scope of this publication, if the 
Cresaps’ computer had not met the call of the Grim Reaper several days before.

http://www.antiqueautomushersak.org
http://www.antiqueautomushersak.org
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One Man’s 
Treasures

Our ads are intended for members 
and others who wish to sell cars and 
related items. There is no charge, and 
the ad will run for three consecutive 
issues before being removed. To pull 
an ad, extend it or to place a new ad, 

For Sale: 1976 Cadillac Eldorado Con-
vertible, the last full size convertible made 
in the U.S. Has air conditioning, cassette 
radio, cruise control, red leather interior, pwr 
door locks, pwr seat, pwr steering, pwr 
windows, tinted glass, in showroom condi-
tion, driven in parades only. Has custom 
cloth cover and parade boot. Has 83,562 
original miles and I've only put 1,800 miles 
on it since I had it shipped to Alaska. 
$12,500. Contact Allen, 907-242-6491. (10)

Needed: 1940 Ford pickup grill, front 
passenger side fender; John Lewis 
(274-5799) (10)

For Sale: 1977 Ranchero; 3rd place Petro-
leum Club ribbon,! $16,750. 345-0814 (10)

For Sale: Three 16ÕÕ Mopar wheel 
rims; 600-16; sand blasted, painted and 
ready to go into action. $50.00 each. 
Tom, 694-7510. (10)

For Sale: Two B.F. Goodrich Silver-
town WWW tires; 650-16; good tread; 
$10.00 each. Tom, 694-7510. (10)

For Sale: Four Goodyear All-Weather 
tires; 600-16; unique ribbed WWW. 
Older tires, still lots of tread. $10.00 each, 
$35.00 for all four. Tom, 694-7510 (10)

For Sale: 1955 Packard Clipper; approx. 
71k miles; original interior with clear 
plastic still on the seats. Was repainted 
with original colors in the 1970Õs; power 
brakes, manual steering, automatic 
$8,000 Larry, 727-7863 (10)

For sale: Two gas head lights; (Model 
T?) $50.00/pr. Matt, 980-9038 (10)

Schedule of Events
! September 7Ð 9 a.m. Adopt-A-Road (Cresap)
! September 11Ð 6:30 p.m. Regular Meeting (refreshments?)
! September 13-15ÐDenali Park Tour (Tamea Isham, 688-3671)
! September 21ÐOutdoor Car Show at KendalÕs on Old Seward (chkair 

needed)
! October 9Ð 7:30 p.m. Regular Meeting (refreshments?)
! November 13Ð 7:30 p.m. Regular Meeting
! December 15Ð4:00-8:00 p.m. Christmas Party (Tam Isham, 688-3671)

For sale: 1930 Model A 2 door sedan; 
good condition, runs great, interior very 
nice; needs a some paint repair. Call 
Jack Randolph 907-460-5544 or 907-
488-0377 or email
jackrandolph0419@gmail.com. Asking 
$10,000.00 (11)

For Sale: 1928 Model A Tudor. Over-
size intake valves, B sized!intake/carb, B 
cam, Snyder 5.5:1 head, new Babbitt, 
47# flywheel, V-8 clutch, Mitchell O/D, 
200 miles since overhaul; LED turn sig-
nals, 12volts, alternator, dual electric 
wipers, tachometer, new gray upholstery, 
cream powder coated 21" wheels; 

For sale: 1931 Ford Model A Tudor; 
restored; runs great; Reduced: 
$12,000 OBO; Clark Fair, 262-1724 or 
262-4916. (11)

For Sale: 1930 Model A coupe with 
rumble seat; restored several years 
ago; driven several hundred miles 
since; 6 volt alternator, cowl light turn 
signals; manifold heater and more. 
Runs well. I need to make some room 
in my garage. $17,500 It would proba-
bly cost more than that to build one to 
match. Roger Severson, 441-5431, or 

mailto:jackrandolph0419@gmail.com
mailto:jackrandolph0419@gmail.com
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Secured Enclosed
Storage

West Downtown Anchorage location
9Õx18Õx7-1/2Õ high space

$125/month
2 or more spacesÐ$100 each Hurry!
Dave Syren, 274-9046 or 440-2982

Denali Road TripSeptember 2013
Our annual Denali Park trip is scheduled for Sept 13-15, 2013.  We will 

meet at Fred Meyer in Eagle River at 10am on Friday, Sept. 13.  Lunch is at the 
South Denali Turnout at mile 134 or MaryÕs or as you please.

Right of Way (ROW) passes:
Anderson, Campbell, Cresap, Isham, Kimzey, Stoops, Tanora and 

Wiedmer
To get a ROW pass, you need to go to the Visitors Center which is at about 

1.1 mile on the access road and go to the counter just inside the door and give 
your name and ask for your ROW pass. They should have all your data in their 
computer and whip you out a pass for your windshield.  ROW passes have some 
restrictions and you will get a lecture on rules of the road, animal viewing, etc., 
so be polite to the clerks and rangers. 

On Friday, Sept. 13.,  at 6 pm we have dinner reservations at the 49th 
State Brewing Co. in Healy.  It’s on the right hand side of the road headed 
to Healy and you can’t miss it. 

On Saturday we will meet at the Wilderness Access parking lot at  8 
am so Tom can get pictures for the Tinkering Times.  Try to be on time.

Then off thru the Park for a day of grand adventure.  Be sure you have 
enough gas and food for the 200 mile round trip.

There are no other group meals planned.  You are on your own for the 
return trip on Sunday, Sept 15, 2013.

Tam Isham
688-3671 or isham@gci.net 

More Treasures

For Sale: Big Tex 12K GVW car/truck 
hauler. $6,200. Contact Joe Dennis. 907-
351-6786, or 907-333-0694. (12)

For Sale: 1929 FORD Business Coupe; 
frame off restoration; flathead engine; very 
nicely done; some work left.  $20,000 or 
best offer. Call Jeff at 907-250-8902.(12)

Tamea and Art Isham have announced 
that they will host the Christmas party on 
Dec. 15 from 4Ð8 p.m. !More details later.

Unless someone steps up, I will de-
sign the September drive-around.

That should cause some worry.
ÐMichael Wiedmer

Robert Mollica would like to an-
nounce he has inside winter car storage 
available in his Palmer facility.! He has 
space for about 25 cars, to be cov-
ered!with batteries removed and discon-
nected. He has insurance and bonding 
for the owner's protection.! The cost for 
AAMA members is $80/month, which 
is significantly less than what other pro-
viders charge!. His cell 'phone number is 
349-8664.!He is also available for resto-
ration work and mechanical repairs.

Tidbits
Christmas Party

Look Out!

Storage Space

Editorial:

Brain Farts and Good Byes
Ray Eleven of the Midnight Sun 

Street Rod Association was quick to 
inform me of an outrageous mistake I 
made in the August edition of the 
Tinkering Times.

Boy, talk about a "brain fart," that 
one was a doozy. I am usually more 
careful, but I got in a hurry, and my 
brain took leave. The correction that 
needs to be made regards the confu-
sion between "Jerry's [kids?] choice" 
and " Mr. Ed's Pick" in my story about 
the Jay Ofsthun Show and Shine on 
August 3. I apologize.

On another note, it was at the 
show that we learned that Ray is plan-
ning to leave our fair state. I didn't get 
the drift until the awards presentation 
at the end of the show, and I couldn't 
believe my ears. Would this be a re-
tirement move? Would he be taking 
his ÒnewÓ  1951 Ford along? Turns out 
that the move will not happen imme-
diately, but he is, indeed leaving.

Ray has been our long-time friend 
and MSSRA liaison. He is well-
known in the Anchorage car club 

community, and many in our club will 
be sorry to see him go. We just want 

(See p. 7, “MSSRAʼs Ray. . .”)

For Sale: Classic Auto Restorer from 
October, ! 1994 to April, 2000. $50 
OBO.
The cover of October 1994 has a 1957 
Thunderbird on it and a complete write 
up inside. Also, British Car magazines 
from June, 1988 up to May, 2003 with 
bonuses also for $50 OBO. John Osnes, 
346-3609
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by Dick Cresap
Tom,

I've thought frequently of your 
request for info on my 1931 Buick. I 
really don't have anything accurate but 
I'll give you what I can remember.

It was a Model 856Ðlong wheel-
baseÐbut without [jump] seats to make 
it a 7 passenger. Maybe you remember 
it had dual side mounts, wire spoke 
wheels, rear folding luggage carrier 
and parking lights (or whatever they 
were called back then) mounted on the 
cowl.

The 8-cylinder engine had big 
connecting rod ends larger than the 
cylinder bore, so the piston-rod as-
sembly had to come out the bottom to 
overhaul it. The generator was gear 
drive with the distributor driven on the 
rear end. (I think I still have the gen-
erator, one of the cowl lights and the 
license plates that were on the car 
when we bought it.)

I believe it was bought in 1947 or 
1948 and I drove it until late 1950 
when it broke an axle.! !Wish I could 
remember more, outside of having 
trouble Þnding the 18" tires it used.

I do remember a little about re-
building the engine. I believe we or-
d e r e d t h e o v e r h a u l k i t f r o m 
J.C.Whitney. The rings in the kit were 
for the larger displacement engine, so 
we had to shop the parts stores in 
Clovis. Of all places Slim Elliott  had 
them among the small supply of new 
parts in his salvage yard.  We did the 
overhaul in the car because we had no 
hoist. The car was in the garage that 
used to be where the den now sits at 
1105. I don't  remember where we had 
the valves ground, only remember 
removing and replacing the head. That 
thing was HEAVY.

I don't remember who the previ-
ous owner was—we bought it through 
Paul Shue, an engineer who lived 
across the street  north of Waldhausers. 
He drove it  to Clovis from Belen and 
sold it for another railroader. We paid 
$200 for it.

The first  winter I had it the battery 
died, and I couldn’t afford a new one, 
so I had to use the Armstrong starter.

I had an old Motor Manual that 
didn't  go back to 1931 but  still had 
enough information for what I was 
doing. Somewhere along the way I 

Lost and Gone Forever:

The 1931 Buick That Didnʼt Make It

Humor by Rich Golding
Like many of you, I have been 

doing a lot of driving within these past 
few summer months. In the last three 
weeks alone I have driven to and from 
Seward twice, to Hope and back, as 
well as several shorter trips to Gird-
wood and Portage.

And like yours, my vehicles, be 
they antique, classic or otherwise all 
carry the tell-tale signs of summer 
driving in the Great Land. I refer of 
course, to the extensive bug collection 
adhering to our grills, bumpers and 
especially our windshields.

Although I have never Þred a gun 
in my life, I am in truth one of the 
greatest hunters in the 49th state. Leg-
endary is my reputation for tracking 
down, stalking and eventually eradi-
cating more than my share of our 
stateÕs ßying insect population. So 
much so that there have been times 
when I have had to pull off the road in 
order to facilitate the necessary clear-
ing of a view port of those dearly de-
parted just to be able to see well 
enough out of my windshield to get 
me home.

I can remember back when I was 
driving my Volkswagen to Anchorage 
from California a few summers ago, 
how my car became so covered with 
every type of Alaskan insect that at 
one point it was virtually impossible to 
tell the car was painted red, and the 
front license plate had became unread-
able.

On the aforementioned trip back 
from Seward last week, I began to take 
special notice of the trophies my car 
was collecting. Not to dwell on the 
morbid, but I surely wiped out entire 
families of moths, butterßies, ßies, 
wasps, and, upon close examination, 
something that bore more than just a 
striking resemblance to a brother in 
law of mine. (See p. 7, “The 1931 Buick”)

Stop Bugging Me!
I am especially proud of one of the 

larger specimens I so deftly annihi-
lated. Seems the poor unsuspecting 
chap must have recently been to a ball 
game, as his ßattened skid mark upon 
my windshield obviously contained 
the macerated remains of a hot dog 
laced with plenty of yellow mustard.

Once, on my way to a recent car 
show in Palmer, whilst driving my 
trusty Model A up into the valley on a 
warm summer night, I swear the colli-
sion I had with a rather large dragonßy 
was indeed so violent I could feel the 
repercussion of the impact all the way 

back at the driverÕs seat. The buggerÕs 
iridescent remains actually seemed to 
imbed themselves into my grill. Sev-
eral in the Model A group attending 
the show asked about what appeared 
to them and many others that night as 
a Òcool new art decoÓ  ornament now 
adorning my radiator.

Anyone who has ever tried to 
clean the front of an early 1950Õs 
Buick knows it can take hours to 
wash, dry and polish the innumerable 
chrome teeth that make up the beauti-
fully decadent grillwork. Try doing it 

(See p. 6, “Stop Bugging Me!”)
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in conjunction with the removal of 
hundreds...nay, thousands of smooshed 
carcasses belonging to our beloved 
state bird. Said mosquito remains, 
saturated in numerous pints of their 
victimÕs blood, compressed several 
layers thick, covered virtually every 
square inch of Buick they could come 
in contact with after our last pleasure 
drive.

There were stories that surfaced 
during and just after WWII indicating 
that due to wartime shortages of some 
materials necessary for defense, Gen-
eral Motors began formulating a spe-
cial blend of paint for Buicks that in-
stead of the usual base ingredients 
contained an experimental blend made 
up of synthesized insect pheromones. 
This would explain why every bug for 
miles around suicidally hurl them-
selves, kamikaze style directly at my 

Roadmaster as I motor innocently 
down AlaskaÕs highways and byways.

But of course, dear sourdoughs 
and sourdettes, I am sure these words 
and tales are nothing you are not al-
ready personally familiar with. For 
surely you have experienced the same 
while out tooling down the summer 
roads of our fair state. I am sure you 
all have your own war stories of how 
you single handedly wiped out entire 
platoons of these summertime foesÕ 
armies. Are they not, after all, out only 
for our blood, yours and mine? Re-
member, you soldiers of the last fron-
tier, that the enemy is indeed all 
around us and may strike alone or in 
force at any time. Go forth in your 
Fords, your Cadillacs, your Hupmo-
biles, and attack, attack, attack! And 
remember, the only good bug is a dead 
bug! 

(Continued from p. 5)

Stop Bugging Me

by Walt Sonen
Old cars are unusual in Japan. Sa-

chiko and I spent 5 weeks there this 
spring, and because of my interest in 
the auto hobby, my attentions were 
drawn to cars.

40 years ago in Japan, there were 
no clunkers on the road; the same 
holds true today.  The why of that is 
most likely imbedded in a longstand-
ing political decision perhaps inßu-
enced by the car manufacturing lobby.

Basically it goes like this:  when 
you drive out of the dealership with a 
new car, it is judged to be safe and 
sound and it need not be inspected for 
a period of 2 years.  After that, the car 
will undergo stringent periodic safety 
inspections until it reaches the ripe age 
of ten.  At that juncture it is indeed 
ripe and generally falls from the vine.

The 10-year inspection is very 
thorough: mechanically, the car must 
be as new.  Ladies, there are no wor-
ries about snagging your stockings on 
rotten rocker panels when getting in 
and out of the cars.  Likewise, gents, 
those wonderful old Subarus whose 
odometers are half way through their 
third rotation, whose fenders give you 
a friendly wave as they go byÐthey are 
sequestered as well.  You won't see 
body rot, taped on taillights, visqueen 
windows or any but the most minor 
body damage in Japan.

So what is a fellow to do?  Sup-
pose he comes across a 60's era Dat-
sun Bluebird or a chain-drive 600 cc 
Honda sports car. It can be put back on 
the road, but it will be spendy.

Space is at a premium, of course, 
and there is a distinct tendency among 
the Japanese toward specialization.  
Most folks there have never wielded a 
wide paintbrush, let alone changed oil.  
So in most cases restoration will be 
impractical and very expensive, with 
most of the work being hired out. Fur-
thermore, where do you keep it?  No 

accommodations are made for "driv-
ers."

So the periodic inspection routine 
continues. The bearÐthe hurdle of the 
super inspectionÐstill comes 'round 
every decade, and they aren't any fun 
if you can't drive 'em, right?

Many cars, particularly in the cit-
ies, are not used very much.  Some of 
these could go another ten year cycle, 

but most probably won'tÐtheir owners 
preferring to put those many tens of 
thousands of yen required for inspec-
tion and repair into a new vehicle.

In our next issue, Walt will relate 
how Japanese cars differ with our tra-
ditional concept of transportation 
while they simultaneously lead the way 
in our search for new ideas.

Reflecting on the Japanese Approach to the Automobile

Above are examples of the pristine automobiles author Walt Sonen observed while visit-
ing Japan with his wife, Sachiko. In his article, he explains Japan’s approach to cars.

W.Sonen W.Sonen
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The temperature variations look pretty lackluster for August over 17 years. 2004 

holds out as the warmest. I have some more interesting weather extremes from Bill 
Chace in Fairbanks, where weather of great extremes is the norm. Due to my com-
puter’s total failure,  I am not able to include Bill’s photo of his Oregon Scientific 
thermometer showing +95° and –45°. Bill hadn’t zeroed the thing out throughout the 
year, so it showed the two extremes for the entire winter and summer in one photo.

him to know if he is leaving to Þnd 
sunnier climes, at least it is better than 
the alternative reason for leaving. Like 
Mr. Ed ParksÐas Lenny Olson put it at 
the awards presentation after the 
showÐÓHe will still be with us, but he 
will be gone.Ó(or something to that 
effect.) Anyway, we are sorry to see 
him go, but it is better than the alter-

native; I don't like writing obits for 
people younger than I.

We will probably see Ray a few 
times before he actually leaves, but for 
now, we will say, bon voyage! We 
won't forget Ray, and we hope he re-
turns the favor. ÐTom

MSSRAʼs Ray Eleven to Leave State
(Continued from p. 4)

either loaned the book or lost it. –Dick
Editor’s Note: I always think of 

this car as my initiation into the old-
car hobby. While my older brother 
was away taking part in the Korean 
conflict, the Buick rested by the curb 
in front of my folks’ house in Clovis, 
New Mexico. Before long, the local 
police decided that was not appropri-
ate, and my dad moved it to an empty 
spot in the back yard.

A year or two later–when I was 
about twelve or thirteen years old–my 
dad decided we needed the yard space 
for something else. Probably partially 
out of desperation for an activity to 
occupy a budding teen, he had me 
dismantle the Buick so that he could 
cart it to the dump.

Even though I was following my 
Dad’s orders obediently, I later felt 
guilty for my part in the destruction of 
that beautiful car. It was all there, the 
body was solid and it only had one 
small dent. Makes me cringe.

The experience was life changing, 
and as a consequence I often think 
that my interest in antique autos is 
driven as much by atonement as it is 
by pleasure. 

Dick sent me a photo, which is on 
the hard drive of my defunct computer. 
When I retrieve it, I will print it some-
where in these pages. –Tom

(Continued from p. 5)
The 1931 Buick

In case you noticed that the Tink-
ering Times is a bit tardy this monthÐ
well it is, and for good reason.

On returning from our month-long 
trip to celebrate our 50th wedding an-
niversary, I jumped into production. 
That was the day before we would 
have normally mailed it out. 

After about an hour of sifting 
through emails (there were over 800) I 
was suddenly greeted by a black 

screen. The computer had died.
After trying a few things to assure 

myself that the thing was, indeed, a 
gonner, I called Rich Golding for help. 
He is a long-time Mac guy, and has 
told me many times that if I ever had a 
problem he would be glad to help.

Long story short, he supplied a 
temporary replacement computer and 
got me up and running again.

My hard drive and all the info it 
contains is still in limbo. That will be a 
continued story. Meanwhile, many 
thanks to Rich for his help.

What Happened to the September Tinkering Times?
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T.Cresap

September
Birthdays

Victoria Leinon–1st
Christopher Harding–8th

Ira Perman –12th

Jean Lear–24th

Ken Holland–30th

Compare a 1948 
Tucker to a new 
Japanese offering. 
Take a look at the 
LeMay Auto Mu-
seum in Tacoma. 
Dick, David and 
Barb Henningsen: 
family fun at Adopt-
A-Road cleanup.T.Cresap T.Cresap W.Sonen


